Hopkins Area Fire Board

Minutes of the April 2, 2014   Fourth Quarter 2013/14 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by Chairman Evans at the Hopkins Public Safety Building.
Roll Call
Present were:  Mark Evans,  Earl Collier, Pam Brown,  Sue Jones,  Sue Sebright and. Chief  Tim McKinnon. A quorum was not met.
Absent: Howard, Brenner, Black

Others present: none
Finance Committee Review – Bank statements, bank registers and a list of transactions for the quarter were presented. No questions asked.
Minutes – Minutes of the January 8, 2014 meeting were read. An error in the list of committee members to hire a new bookkeeper was pointed out. The committee consisted of Brenner, Brown (not Jones), Sebright and McKinnon. 
Financial – Capital asset acquisition fund balance is $40,401.82. Checking account balance is $26,214.82. Building fund balance is $12,843.00. Total funds on hand are $79,459.64.  
Old Business:
Budget amendments – The 2013/14 budget needs to be amended. Line item amendment suggestions were presented by Sebright (see budget amendment worksheet). The budget total income and expenses was not amended it remained at $165,039.00. 
New Business: 
Generator Purchase – Chief McKinnon is still getting quotes and will meet with us before a decision is made.
Chief’s Report – see attached. The department is looking to hire a fire fighter for the Watson station. Brad Kerber and Kaylee Brenner are possibly going to leave the department this year. The board gave McKinnon the okay to start advertising for recruits.
NEXT MEETING – A special meeting will be called when the generator quotes are in. 

